
 
 

January 6, 2023 

Secondary update 

Dear Parents, 

Happy New Year to you all, I hope you have had a restful winter break. It has been 

great to welcome our students back into school this week and we have hit the 

ground running in lessons as we embark on the shortest term of the academic year.  

In this update, we have an introduction from our new Secondary SENCO Ms. Gemma 

Kelly. There are messages from a number of departments across the school as well 

as important information on the next round of assessments where we have shared 

the topics to be revised. This term, assessments will be spread across three school 

weeks for Years 7 – 10 students and our Year 11 students will have their first set of 

full mock examinations.  

On Tuesday 10th January we have our next parents evening which is for Year 10 parents. If you have any 

queries then please contact Mr Gavin or the IT Support team. I would also like to wish good luck to 

Albert (9B) and Liran (8B) who are performing at the semi-final stage of the Young Talented Musician 

competition (pictures below) this weekend. 

We are very much looking forward to the residential trips that are taking place in the week beginning 

30th January. Today is the final day to sign up so please can I ask for parents who are yet to sign their 

child up to use the following sign-up links to complete the formal process. The deadline for completing 

the sign up is the first week of January. If you have any questions, then please contact Mr. Sanguigni 

(dario.sanguini@southview.ae). 

Year 7 - https://ecov.co/svs7 

Year 8 - https://ecov.co/svs8  

Year 9 - https://ecov.co/svs9  

 

Enjoy the weekend and I look forward to seeing you around school over the coming weeks. 
 
Kind regards, 

 

Jon Pennock  
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Gemma Kelly – New Secondary SENCO 

 

 

Message from Mrs Gordon – Assistant Headteacher 

Formal assessments for Term 2 will take place over three weeks rather than in one week as we have 

previously done. This window will commence the week beginning the 23rd January and finish at the end 

of February. This allows us to spread out the assessments for students, giving them time to prepare and 

revise at home. Assessments will take place in their lessons and their teachers will communicate the 

specific dates of these assessments nearer the time. Please see the link mentioned in the email for 

information regarding the assessment topics that will be included.  

Upcoming assessments this week 

This coming week, students in Year 9 and 10 will have an test during their Maths lessons. The students 

are aware of the following dates already 

Monday 9th Jan - Year 10 Core 1  

Tuesday 10th Jan - Year 9 Core 2  

Thursday 19th January - Year 10 Extension, Year 10 Core 2 and Year 9 Extension 1 , 2, and Core 1 



 
 

Message from the English team 

At the end of Term 1 and the beginning of this new term, Year 8 and 9 experienced courtroom roleplays, 

based on the texts that had been studied in class: Year 8 the play version of ‘Frankenstein’ adapted by 

Philip and Year 9 the old, but excellent, classic novella ‘Animal Farm’ by George Orwell. 

Mr Tom King from the SVS Inclusion Department donned robes and became Justice Thomas King and, 

with a gavel in his hand, put Dr Frankenstein and Napoleon on trial. Students were in role as: the 

accused characters, prosecutors, defence lawyers, court bailiffs and witnesses. A most exciting learning 

time was had by all who participated. 

 

Messages from Arts Faculty  
 
MUSIC AND DRAMA  
Young Talent Music Competition  
Best of luck to Albert Carcu 9B and Liran Sukdeo 8B who made it through to the Semi-Finals of the Young 
Talented Musicians competition this Sunday January 8th. We are immensely proud and wish them the 
best of luck.  
 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Shrek the Musical  
 

  
We will be offering all students in secondary school the chance to attend a trip to see ‘Shrek the 
Musical’ at Dubai Opera on Friday 24th February 2023. Students should see Ms. Rock for a letter to 
attend. The deadline for payment is Thursday 12th January. Tickets will be allocated on a first come, first 
served basis.  
 
 
Secondary Choir  
Choir will resume as normal every Monday at 3:45pm until 4:30pm next week.  
 
 
Annie JR  
Rehearsals have already started this term. All students involved should keep a close eye on their Teams 
pages for updates on rehearsals on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  
We will be needing some help with props, set and costume this term, so if you are willing to lend us a 
hand, please contact Ms. Rock (charlene.rock@southview.ae)  
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Arabic magazine 
Ms. Banafea and her Year 9 students (Charlotte, Tessa, Zia, Noor, Karim, Alishba, Laila, and Huda. The 
big shout goes to Tessa for helping the team.) have released the latest Arabic magazine… 
 

 



 
 

Message from Mr Sanguigni regarding additional ECA opportunities 

I am delighted to announce two brand new after school ECAs for secondary students that are being 

offered by our external providers.  

 

Esperia Volleyball Academy are offering Volleyball to students from Year 7 to 11 in our secondary sports 

hall (SMPH) every Friday from 12:10 – 1:10pm. This is an excellent opportunity to further develop 

volleyball skills during the volleyball term. 

Please contact Esperia directly via call or whatsapp on 0559803620 or email edgora@volley.ae 

I have attached their bio for more information on their coaches. 
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Empire Football Club are offering football to students from Year 7 to 11 on the Astro every Tuesday from 

3:45 – 4:45pm. Empire are one of the leading football academies in the UAE for both boys and girls 

football and this is an excellent opportunity to develop your skills whilst the weather is cool. 

Please contact Ben directly via call or whatsapp on 0566597917 or email 

ben@empiresportsacademy.com 
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